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Upcoming Events… 

11/13/17 — Luncheon  

           Meeting (TN  

           Tower) 

11/15/17 — Audio              

           Conference 

12/6/17 — Audio Conference 

12/11/17 — Luncheon   

           Meeting 

1/8/18 — Luncheon Meeting 

I recently returned from a whirlwind 
trip across Europe with my friend 
and her two college students. I 
learned if I am ever invited on anoth-
er trip it will be with people closer to 
my age. They wore me out! In 10 
days, we walked over 63 miles and 
climbed 256 flights of stairs per my 
Fitbit. The battery died before the 
last day of the trip, and I could not 
find the charger, so I don’t have an 
‘official’ total. 

At the beginning of the trip, we 
toured the United Nations (UN) in 
Geneva Switzerland. The Geneva UN 
focuses on human rights, humanitar-
ian efforts, disarmament, and peace-
keeping negotiation efforts. I realized 
during the trip this was an appropri-
ate theme for the trip. We took 
many tours, and each tour guide 
spoke about the rulers, wars, upris-
ings and civil wars that took place 
over the centuries. It was bad time 
to be a ruler because most were 
killed or imprisoned. 

One main premise kept recurring, 
how the rulers spent money. This is a 
very simplistic viewpoint, but over 
and over rulers spent extravagantly 
and assumed there was an endless 
supply of money. People suffered 
and revolted. Other countries saw 
the financial weakness and invaded 
knowing the country could not fi-
nance a war.  

Why did I bring this up? As an organi-
zation of government financial  

management professionals, we can 
have an effect on government ac-
countability by influencing policies 
and procedures, encouraging pru-
dent fiscal spending and fostering 
ideas for more transparent govern-
ment spending.   Part of AGA’s stra-
tegic plan is working to increase gov-
ernment financial performance and 
accountability through education, 
training events, and keeping on top 
of relevant news and information. As 
an AGA member get involved, help 
communicate the value of public ser-
vice, and highlight the importance of 
fiscally prudent financial decision 
making by our government.   
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SAVE THE DATE! 

2017-2018 Luncheon Meeting Dates 

 

September 18, 2017 — DoubleTree 

October 9, 2017 — DoubleTree 

November 13, 2017 — TN Room, TN Tower  

December 11, 2017 — DoubleTree 

January 8, 2018 — DoubleTree 

February 12, 2018 — DoubleTree 

March 12, 2018 — DoubleTree 

April 9, 2018 — DoubleTree 

May 14, 2018 — TN Room, TN Tower 

 

 

2017-2018 CEC Meeting Dates 

 

August 10, 2017 

September 14, 2017 

October 5, 2017 

November 9, 2017 

December 7, 2017 

January 4, 2018 

February 8, 2018 

March 8, 2018 

April 5, 2018 

May 10, 2018 

2017-2018 Audio Conference Dates 

 

September 13, 2017 —   Communication/Leadership 

October 11, 2017 — Internal Control 

November 15, 2017 — Ethics in Fraud  

December 6, 2017 — Internal Control 

January 10, 2018 — Grants Management 

February 7, 2018 — GASB Update 

March 7, 2018 — Infrastructure Financing 

March 28, 2018 — Cybersecurity 

April 25, 2018 — DATA Act 

May 16, 2018 — Fraud/Data Analytics 

 

2017-2018 Conference Dates 

 

January 2018 — Nashville Chapter Winter Seminar 

— Location and date to be determined 

 



NOTICE -- Location Change 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Arnette is the Director of Local Government 

Audit for the Tennessee Comptroller of the Treas-

ury. He is responsible for the annual financial and 

compliance audits of all 95 Tennessee counties, 

and monitors the annual audits of more than 

1,600 municipalities, non-profits, and related local 

government entities. The Division is also responsi-

ble for reviewing the funds administered by Dis-

trict Attorneys General and Judicial District Drug 

Task Forces. Jim assists local governments in im-

plementing new auditing and accounting stand-

ards, and works with the Tennessee General As-

sembly on legislation impacting local govern-

ments. 

Jim has worked with the Comptroller’s Office for 

more than 34 years. He established County Audit’s 

Information Technology Audit function, which was 

responsible for general and application control 

reviews in county governments across the state.  

He was named division director in 2007, and was 

named Director of the new Division of Local Gov-

ernment Audit in 2012. 

Jim is a graduate of Middle Tennessee State Uni-

versity. He is a Certified Government Financial  

Manager and Certified Information Systems Audi-

tor. Jim is an active member of the Nashville Chap-

ter of the Association of Government  Account-

ants. He has served locally as the chapter Presi-

dent and regionally as Regional Vice-President for 

the southeast region.   On July 1, Jim became 

AGA’s National President for the 2017-2018 pro-

gram year. 

Jim and his wife Carla live in Franklin, Tennessee. 

They are the parents of two daughters Allie and 

Jayce. In his spare time, Jim enjoys family time, 

playing golf, watching sports, going to the beach, 

and doing yard work. 

    November Speaker— National President Jim Arnette, CGFM, CISA 

AGA National President Jim Arnette, CGFM, CISA 



Committee and Member News 

 

 

 

Have you passed a CGFM exam part during September or 

October?  If so, send your documentation to Melissa La-

hue so you can be entered into a drawing to be reim-

bursed for your exam fee ($125.)  Please contact me at  

Melissa.Lahue@tn.gov to get your name added to the 

drawing. 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget about the lending library!!! Our library in-

cludes study guides from all 3 sections of the exam.  We 

have multiple copies available for your use.  This could 

potentially save you hundreds of dollars!!  For more in-

formation or to borrow from our library, contact Melissa 

Lahue at Melissa.Lahue@tn.gov.  

 

 

 

 

 

Rachelle Cabading became 

our chapter’s latest member 

to earn the CGFM designa-

tion. Rachelle is the Admin-

istrative Manager for the TN 

Comptroller of the Treasury, 

Division of Local Govern-

ment Audit. Please join me 

in congratulating Rachelle 

on her great accomplish-

ment. 

 
CGFM 

 

 

 

Recruiting New Members 

As of our October luncheon, our membership count was 

337, just 63 short of our goal of 400 for January 1!  Cur-

rently, we have six people in the running for the $100 

Prize in our local recruiting competition to sponsor the 

most people between May 1 and December 31!  That 

means everyone still has a chance to win!  Continue to 

share the benefits of AGA membership with your 

coworkers and acquaintances.  Sponsors receive three 

points and a $10 gift card! 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

 

Davud Dittemore, Tennessee Attorney General, Spon-

       sored by Britt Wood 

 

Claire Evans, State of Tennessee, Sponsored by Jane 

          McCoy 

 

Bethany Graves, Comptroller’s Office, Sponsored by 

     Britt Wood 

 

Alfredo Ramirez, Department of Health, No Sponsor 

Membership 

mailto:Melissa.Lahue@tn.gov
mailto:Melissa.Lahue@tn.gov


Committee News 



  

 

The Nashville Chapter of AGA recently participated in a community service project with Hands on 

Nashville. It was hard work in the heat of the day, but it was a great way to give back to our community! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Community Service — Hands on Nashville 



 

Robots and Clam Chowder — Melissa Boaz, CFE, CPA, CGFM, CGMA 

The location of a conference is just as important as the 
content, and Boston was definitely a good choice.  The 
Heinz Convention Center, which was the location for 
the PDT, is connected to the Prudential Center, which is 
connected to two shopping malls with a variety of 
stores for every budget.  One of my favorite things 
about the location was the security robot which pa-
trolled the Prudential Center like a pointy R2D2.  That 
robot has to be one of the most-photographed items in 
Boston.  And of course no trip to Boston is complete 
without a bowl of clam chowder.  We found a seafood 
restaurant close to the hotel that served wonderful 
clam chowder in a bread bowl. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Another plus was being able to spend time with folks 
from our chapter.  Even though I see a lot of these folks 
on an almost daily basis, I enjoy being with them in a 
different setting and socializing outside of work.   I con-
sider that to be as important a form of networking as 
meeting new people! 

The 2018 PDT will be in Orlando, July 22 through 25.  
There are a lot of ways to earn points to get yourself in 
the drawing.  Information on how to earn points is 
available on the chapter website at https://
www.agacgfm.org/Chapters/Nashville/Membership/
Member-Points.aspx .  Good luck!    

Back in July, I 
attended the 
national PDT 
in Boston. I 
was the very 
surprised win-
ner of the 
chapter draw-
ing for the 
free trip to the  
PDT. I never win things like that, but thanks to passing 
the CGFM, I got several extra entries (9 to be exact) in 
the drawing. So off to Boston I went! In the past, I had 
volunteered at the PDT when it was held in Nashville, 
and I had tagged along as a guest to several with my 
husband, Gerry, but this was the first time I had gone 
as a full attendee.  

I was not disappointed. AGA knows how to put on a 
conference, and I enjoyed the speakers in the break 
out sessions and the general sessions. We even had 
two folks from our chapter, Sandra Tulloss and Gerry 
Boaz, who presented in the breakout sessions. And of 
course the best part was seeing our own Jim Arnette 
being sworn in as the national president.  If I was going 
to win a trip, this was definitely the year to do it! 

But the PDT isn’t all sessions The location of a conference 

is just as important as the content, and Boston was defi-
nitely a good choice.  The 
Heinz Convention Center, 
which was the location for 
the PDT, is and speakers.  
AGA works in some fun 
extracurricular activities, 
like receptions in the exhib-
it hall.  There are so many 
vendors with so many neat 
goodies, and you feel com-
pelled to get lots of those 
goodies because the ven-
dors don’t want to haul 
them back home, right?  

The caveat is that while the vendors was led by a mem-
ber of the New Mexico chapter. I was there for every 
session, along with a reluctant Gerry.  AGA also chal-
lenged attendees to get 10,000 steps every day, and 
I’m proud to say that I did, even when it meant walking 
up and down the hotel room corridors and getting 
weird looks from folks going and coming from their 

https://www.agacgfm.org/Chapters/Nashville/Membership/Member-Points.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/Chapters/Nashville/Membership/Member-Points.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/Chapters/Nashville/Membership/Member-Points.aspx


News And Just The Facts 

LUNCHEON / CEC MINUTES 

To read the 

minutes from 

the most recent 

CEC and lunch-

eon meeting, 

please visit the chapter website 

at www.nashvilleaga.org . The 

luncheon minutes will be pre-

sented for approval at the next 

business meeting scheduled for 

November 13, 2017. 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

From time to time departments 

forward job opportunities to the 

Website Committee, which are 

posted for members’ conven-

ience. If you are interested in new 

job offerings or know someone 

who is, go to this link for detailed 

information — http://

nashvilleaga.org/jobs.html  

Editor’s Corner 

We truly enjoy 

reading arti-

cles submitted 

from our 

membership. 

Please share your thoughts and 

ideas or interesting news with 

us by submitting your article to 

Karen.B.Hale@cot.tn.gov no 

later than November 16, 2017 

for the next edition of our news-

letter. If you have any questions, 

please let me know.  

Thanks! 

Our Current Standing as of September 30, 2017, is as Follows:   

Chapter Recognition Section Points Maximum Percentage 

Chapter Leadership, Planning & Participation 1,325 5,000 27% 

Education & Professional Development 1,000 4,000 25% 

Certification 575 4,000 14% 

Communications 1,675 3,000 56% 

Membership 800 4,000 20% 

Accountability 100 2,000 5% 

Community Service 200 2,000 10% 

Awards 0 1,000 0% 

     TOTALS 5,675 25,000 23% 

    

CAREER CENTER 

A TennCare Examiner position was recently posted. Qualified and interested candidates should submit a cover 
letter and resume to the link provided at http://www.nashvilleaga.org/jobs.html  . 

http://api.careerbuilder.com/v1/application/applylink?JobDID=JHN5QF79DVG1N9B1RNK&el=true&TrackingID=4HYJ6K1G&DID=JHN5QF79DVG1N9B1RNK
http://www.nashvilleaga.org/jobs.html


2017-2018 AGA Chapter Leadership Directory 

Committee Chairs and Co-Chairs 
 
Andrew Hawkins 
Awards Chair 
(615) 401-7743 
Andrew.Hawkins@cot.tn.gov 
 
Karen B. Hale, MAOM, CGFM 
Communications Chair 
(615) 401-7742 
Karen.B.Hale@cot.tn.gov 
 
Melissa Lahue 
CGFM Chair 
(615) 741-2179 
Melissa.Lahue@tn.gov 
 
Alexander Warns 
Treasurer-Elect 
(615) 741-0578 
Alexander.Warns@tn.gov 
 
Dan Willis, CGFM, CPA, CISA 
Webmaster Co-Chair 
(615) 747-5247 
Daniel.Willis@cot.tn.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chapter Address: 
 
AGA Nashville Chapter 
PO Box 198025 
Nashville, TN 37219 
 
Visit the Nashville Chapter web-
site at www.nashvilleaga.org  
Visit the National website at: 
www.agacgfm.org  

Two-Year Directors 
 
Katie Armstrong 
Finance Chair 
(615) 747-8801 
Katie.Armstrong@cot.tn.gov 
 
Veronica Coleman 
Community Service Co-Chair 
(615) 253-3998 
Veronica.I.Coleman@tn.gov 
 
Donna Jewell, CPA, CFE 
Program Chair 
(615) 747-5276 
Donna.Jewell@cot.tn.gov 
 
Jai Sawlani, CGFM 
Finance Co-Chair 
(615) 532-9738 
Jai.Sawlani@tn.gov 
 
Chase Tramel 
Early Career Chair 
(615) 401-7933 
Chase.Tramel@cot.tn.gov 
 

 
Committee Chairs and Co-Chairs 

 
Nathan Abbott, CISA, CFE, EA 
Webmaster Co-Chair 
(615) 401-7842 
Nathan.Abbott@cot.tn.gov 
 
Gerry Boaz, CGFM, CPA, CGMA 
Accountability Outreach Chair 
(615) 747-5262 
Gerry.Boaz@cot.tn.gov 
 
Rachelle Cabading, CFE 
Education Chair 
(615) 401-7841 
Rachelle.Cabading@cot.tn.gov 
 
Bridget Carver 
Membership Chair 
(615) 401-7959 
Bridget.Carver@cot.tn.gov 
 
Nichole Curtiss Crittenden 
Bylaws/Procedures Chair 
(615) 401-7947 
Nichole.Crittenden@cot.tn.gov 

Officers 
 
President 
Britt Wood, CPA, CFE, CGFM, 
CISA, ACDA 
(615) 401-3006 
Britt.Wood@cot.tn.gov  
 
President-Elect 
Michael Winston, CGFM 
(615) 806-0521 
Michael.Winston@tn.gov 
 
Immediate Past President 
Angela McElrath-Prosser 
(615) 862-5772 
Angela.Mcelrath@nashville.gov 
 
Secretary 
Gay Oliver 
(615) 815-2132 
goliver@thda.org 
 
Treasurer 
Jennifer Garoutte 
(615) 401-7950 
Jennifer.Garoutte@cot.tn.gov 
 
 
 

One-Year Directors 
 
Keevia Battle, CPA 
Community Service Chair 
(615) 253-1200 
Keevia.Battle@tn.gov 
 
Charlotte Gentry 
(615) 253-8515 
Charlotte.A.Gentry@tn.gov 
 
Donna Nicely 
(615) 253-5234 
Donna.Nicely@tn.gov 
 
Victor Nwanso 
Corporate Sponsorship Chair 
(615) 532-1827 
Victor.Nwanso@tn.gov 
 
Scarlet Sneed, CGFM, CPA, CFE, 
CGMA 
Meetings and Attendance Chair 
(615) 747-5243 
Scarlet.Sneed@cot.tn.gov 


